RLS Ladies Captain’s Day

Each year, it has been the tradition at the club for the Ladies Club Captain to
organise a “Captain’s Day” event to thank all the lady members for their support
during the season, both to her personally and to the club as a whole.

This year’s event was held on Thursday 27™ July, when Ladies Captain Jenny
Wickens was joined by 28 playing members for a fun afternoon of bowls in the
sunshine. Those playing ranged from novice bowlers in their very first season to
senior club bowlers that have represented Warwickshire in the prestigious John’s
Trophy National inter-county competition. In addition, a further 6 of the club’s
“senior” lady ex-playing, now social members, came along to watch, socialise
and natter.

The bowls involved a series of 5-end “drawn” triples and pairs games,
interspersed with ice-creams, drinks, etc. during the breaks and culminated with
a hot meal cooked by a group of male club members. As always, the event was
a great success and much enjoyed by all who attended.

Whilst the emphasis was on having a highly enjoyable afternoon, Jenny
presented a small prize to the afternoon’s winner - the person who had the
highest number of wins and with the largest aggregate shot difference. This was
none other than the club’s youngest member who only started to play this year,
12-year old Lucy Reed! With such success since first picking up a bowl and
many potential years of bowling ahead of her, who knows what great things she
might go on to achieve on the bowing greens in future years!!



